
Strategy and in disability issues, prepare an 
annual report to Parliament. This report should 
contain a section that deals specifically, and in 
detail, with departmental activities related to 
Aboriginal people with disabilities. After tabling 
in the House of Commons, this report should be 
referred to this Standing Committee and to other 
appropriate parliamentary committees.

The Committee recommends that:

a. On behalf of the Government of Canada, the 
Minister Responsible for the Status of 
Disabled Persons should table in Parliament 
an annual report on the National Strategy for 
the Integration of Persons with Disabilities 
and other government activities related to 
persons with disabilities. This annual report 
should contain details of grants and 
contributions, as well as program and policy 
initiatives related to persons with disabilities. 
This annual report should contain a section 
that deals specifically with activities taken to 
benefit Aboriginal people with disabilities.
The annual report to Parliament should be 
referred to this Standing Committee and its 
successors, as well as to other relevant 
Parliamentary Committees.

b. The Clerk of the Privy Council and Secretary 
to the Cabinet, the Secretary of the Treasury 
Board and the Secretary to the Cabinet for 
Federal-Provincial Relations should each 
name one senior official with sole and specific 
responsibility for all persons with disabilities. 
In the case of the Treasury Board, this official 
should report through the Program Branch.


